10/22/08  Safety Committee Meeting Minutes   10:30 AM to 11:30 AM
Those in attendance:  John Vandercook, Mary Sullivan, Ron Levine, Naomi Kitajima, Eric Rosenthal, Marsha Kelly.

Naomi Kitajima introduced the concern that the Foothill campus no smoking police was being ignored, increasingly.  There are paid positions available for smoking monitors to patrol the campus.  However, these positions go unfilled as the tasks required are not popular.  Areas of particular concern are the Bamboo Garden and Lot 5 close to the area where there are disabled student classes.  Also the is smoking behind the library and the sign at that location has been destroyed.

Mary Sullivan said that there was a similar disregard for the policy on the De Anza campus.  Health Services at De Anza is working on a survey regarding not smoking on campus.  The thinking on the part of Mary Sullivan and Naomi Kitajima is that it has been two years since the non-smoking policy was instituted and as time has passed, it has come to be largely ignored.  Mary said that there had been a discussion of a smoking shelter similar to one that exists at Cabrillo College.  Such a shelter would offer smokers a location when the weather is cold or rainy.  However the smoking committee at De Anza said no to the idea, primarily because of cost.
Naomi Kitajima also reported that there were loose bricks in front of the library at Foothill.  Marsha Kelly said that she would put in a work order for the repair.

There was a discussion on the part of all committee members about the speed on both campuses.  A suggestion was made that some Measure C money might be used to purchase signs that indicate the speed of the passing vehicle.
Mary Sullivan reported that 5 Striker chairs for lifting the disabled had arrived at De Anza.  Measure C money was used to purchase them as they are costly, about $3,000 each.  They are very effective and easy to use should an emergency evacuation be required without the use of elevators.

Meeting adjourned 11:30 AM

